REGULAR BOARD MEETING JULY 18, 2022 TOWN OF ATTICA

On July 18, 2022 a Regular Board Meeting was held in the Board Room at the
Municipal Building, 9 Water Street, Attica, New York with the following Members:

PRESENT: Bryan Kehl-Town Supervisor
Gary Wysko-Deputy Supervisor/Board Member
George Diehl-Board Member
Justin Kipfer-Board Member
Brian Fugle-Board Member
Larry Diehl-Highway Superintendent
Tamra Pestlin-Town Clerk
OTHER’S PRESENT: A sign in sheet was provided.

At 7:00 pm Supervisor Kehl called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the
Flag and a moment of silence for our Military. Supervisor Kehl welcomed
everyone to the meeting.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

1. Barbara Higgins asked the board about three employees which have been hired
for the Town of Attica. Two for the Highway Department-Stephen Schmidt Jr. and
Paul Welker. A Court Clerk for the Town was hired-Jane Curtiss.

2. James Miller asked if the town purchased a building. The Town Board voted to
look into offices located at 11 Exchange Street, Attica, New York so the Town
Assessor, Town Clerk, and the Town Court will all be located in one office.

RESOLUTION 2022-26
Review of the July minutes

On a motion by Board Member Diehl seconded by Board Member Kipfer to
correct the minutes from meetings on July 7, 2022 and July 18, 2022 the following
is ADOPTED: AYES-5 Kehl, Wysko, Diehl, Kipfer, Fugle

NAYS-0



HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:

1. Performed PM on roller.

2. Ordered truck parts to repair mower, $6000.00
3. Truck #115 back from Beam Mack.

4. Ditching Plowe and Werner Roads.

5. Preparing shop for vet clinic.

6. New Hire started on July 18, 2022.

ZONING OFFICER’S REPORT:

2022-15 David M. Williams East Main Street Road  Addition
2022-16 Lyman Rudgers Exchange Street Pole Barn
2022-17 Zachary Singor Creek Road Roof-Deck
TOWN ASSESSOR’S REPORT:

One was given to the board.

CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE TOWN CLERK:
Nothing to report everything is going pretty well.
CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE TOWN SUPERVISOR:

1. Received information from the Association of Towns for three different
trainings coming up for the Planning & Zoning Boards in the future.

2. The town has received $472,306.27 from the ARPA money which is quite a bit
more than a lot of other towns.

SUPERVISOR’S COUNTY REPORT:

1. The County Supervisors are trying to keep the Wyoming County Community
Hospital afloat. They have a lot of issues going on. They are trying to hire nurses
and it has been very tuff as a lot of them are turning to outside agencies for work
as the pay is much higher.



2. The hospital has hired two new administers and they are hoping that they will
be able to turn things around for the better.

3. Governor Hochol is trying to get a law for the volunteer fire departments to bill
the ambulance service to transport patients to the hospitals. The situation is
trying to be fixed.

RESOLUTION 2022-27
Monthly Reports

On a motion by Board Member Diehl seconded by Board Member Wysko to
review the monthly reports the following was ADOPTED:

AYES-5 Kehl, Wysko, Diehl, Kipfer, Fugle
NAYS-0

RESOLUTION 2022-28

Pay the Bills

On a motion by Board Member Diehl seconded by Board Member Fugle to pay
the bills except for Joanne Ripstein and Arick Bremiller as they need to provide
copies of their phone bills and the following was ADOPTED:

AYES-5 Kehl, Wysko, Diehl, Kipfer, Fugle
NAYS-0
VILLAGE LIAISON:

1. The surveys were mailed out to the residents on Exchange Street and Dunbar
Road to have public water put in for the residents.

2. Attica Village Park-having issues with smoking. It has to be all or none and that
is including marijuana. It can be restricted with no problem.

3. Speed bumps were installed at the Attica Village Park.

4. Talking about having the Attica Police walk around the grounds for the Attica
Rodeo and being paid by the Rodeo Association.

5. The sewer plant seems to be having ongoing problems.



OLD BUSINESS:
1. The Fredrick Stevens Solar Project-the permits are being extended.

2. Spectrum-The town hasn’t received any answers for getting high speed internet
for the residents.

3. ARPA money-looking into and seeing if the money can be used for internet
service.

4. Tim Sawyer Solar Project-is being worked on at the lawyer’s office.

5. New pickup truck for the highway department-no contracts as of now. Board
Member Wysko is looking into it.

6. Water district-letters have been sent out and seeing how many residents are
interested.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. The Burly Brothers business has placed a sign on Main and East Main Street
Road and they need to get a sign permit. Arick Bremiller will be looking into this.

Is there any other business to come before the board at this time?
None

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Attica Town Board will be held on
August 15, 2022 at S Water Street, Attica, New York 6:30 pm workshop and 7:00
pm meeting.

On a motion by Board Member Diehl seconded by Board Member Kehl to go into
executive session the following was ADOPTED:  AYES-0

NAYS-Unaminous
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully §ubmitted,
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Tamra Pestlin

Attica Town Clerk



